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Bill Type and Number:   Ordinance 2013-13
Sponsor: Council President at the request of the Mayor:
Date of Introduction: January 8, 2013
Committee(s) of Reference: TEU; F; PHS; RCD; JWW
Date of Analysis: January 11, 2013
Type of Action: Appropriation; Third Amendment Approval; CIP Amendment
Bill Summary: The ordinance appropriates $287,000 in grant funding from the St. Johns River Water Management District (SJRWMD) for the Lincoln Villas Septic Tank Phase-Out Project in order to allow the City to continue its partnership with SJRWMD to improve the water quality of the St. Johns River and its tributaries by phasing out septic tanks within the Lincoln Villas area, as initiated by B.T. 13-019; provides for a carryover of funds to subsequent fiscal years until completion of the project; approves, and authorizes the Mayor and Corporation Secretary to execute the Third Amendment to Contract #24903 between the City and SJRWMD for Tributary Water Quality Restoration, Lower St. Johns River Basin; the ordinance amends the 2012-2016 Five-Year Capital Improvement Program, approved by Ordinance 2012-434-E, to increase funding for the projects entitled “Lincoln Villas SVCS Area Sewer IMP” and “Septic Tank Phase Out Facilities Plan.”
Background Information: The City and SJRWMD entered into an agreement on April 7, 2008 for Tributary Water Quality Restoration, Lower St. Johns River Basin.  Fifty-four tributaries (water bodies) in Duval County had been identified as impaired for fecal coliform bacteria.  An interagency work group Tributary Assessment Team, comprised of the Florida Department of Environmental Protection, the City of Jacksonville’s Environmental Quality Division, Public Works Department, Duval County Health Department and JEA was formed to bring the waterways into compliance for fecal coliform bacteria and improve the health of the St. Johns River and its tributaries.  The Agreement was originally authorized by Ordinance 2008-130.  Adding $287,000 to the agreement increases the agreement total to $12,862,000.00.  The Lincoln Villas area is located in Council District 10.  The Jacksonville Waterways Commission voted 11-0 to recommend approval of this ordinance at the Commission’s monthly meeting on Wednesday, January 9, 2013.
Policy Impact: Public Works/Engineering/St. Johns River
Fiscal Impact: The ordinance appropriates $287,000.00 in grant funding from the St. Johns River Water Management District.
Analyst: Jackson
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